

Shepherd Park News

A quarterly newsletter for the residents of Shepherd Park, Colonial Village and North Portal Estates Next Community Meeting Tuesday, October 20, 7 pm

2015 Vol., Issue 3

www.shepherdpark.org

OCTOBER/NOVEMBER 2015

Welcome from the New President

by Mark Pattison

I'm happy to be the new president of the Shepherd Park Citizens Association. I've lived here since 2000. I quickly realized that the SPCA is one of the reasons people are drawn to our neighborhood. When it comes to "quality of life," the SPCA helps enhance the quality of all our lives.

Our next community meeting Sander is Tuesday, Oct. 20, 7 pm at Shepherd Elementary, 14th and Jonquil. It'll be "Back to School Night" for the whole neighborhood. We'll meet Shepherd's new principal, Jade Brawley, get an update on the renovations at the school, and tour the school. The last two years have already



SPCA Board, 2015-16: Carl Bergman, June Confer, Rosemary Reed Miller, Deirdre Evans-Pritchard, Mark Pattison, Eddie Cordone, Bonnie Randolph, Paula Sanderlin Dorosti, Yoni Friedman, Cynthia Prather; Yvette Pearson, and Ed Atkins (missing Josh Gorman and Angela Martin)

brought about quite a change!

Keep our 12th annual Halloween Parade in mind. It's at Shepherd Field on Saturday, Oct. 31, at 6 p.m. sharp. Kids and adults walk a lap around the field, and kids in costume get treats along the way. It's the most concentrated

half-hour of pure fun you'll ever experience!

Also mark your calendar for our annual New Year-New Neighbor potluck Sunday, Jan. 31, at Northminster Presbyterian Church. Pssst: It's not just for brand-new neighbors!

We have an ambitious agenda for the year ahead, including closer ties with Shepherd Elementary, a neighborhood-wide "Holiday Help" initiative, and an activity

boosting retail along Georgia Avenue. Plans for these aren't finalized yet, so if you have ideas or caveats, call or email me (see page 2). The more we work together, the more we all benefit.

SPCA Board Welcomes New Board Members

S PCA welcomes three new members to its Board of Directors.

Yoni Friedman has been a resident of Shepherd Park since August 2013. He and his wife, Ruth moved to the neighborhood so that she could serve as clergy at Ohev Sholom, the



national synagogue at 16th and Jonquil, and so that he could begin a masters program at the John Hopkins School of Advanced International Studies. Yoni completed his degree in May 2015 and will begin work as a consultant at

Deloitte in October. Since their arrival in Shepherd Park, Yoni and Ruth have been delighted to welcome their Shih Tzu Cocoa and their son, Ezra (born August 2015) into their family. Yoni is deeply committed to fostering dialogue and improving community, and is honored to be serving on the SPCA Board.

DeirdreEvans-Pritchard came to Washington, DC about 10 years ago and moved to Shepherd Park with her twin daughters in 2014. She is a trained anthropologist and



Continued on pg 2

In This Issue:

May Meeting Notespg 2
• SPCA 501(c)(3)pg 2
New Shepherd ES Principal pg 3
Douglas Developmentpg 3
• 2015 SPCA Summer Picnic pg 4
• SPCA Plant-In, Garden Tour pg 5
Business Beatpg 6
Community Calendarpg 7
• SPCA Upcoming Eventspg 8
or er copeoning Eventspg o

New Board Members from pg 1 folklorist and has taught for many years in universities in California, England, and Lebanon. She divides her time between her work in international education and development and her role as Executive Director of the DC Independent Film Festival. She dreams of a garden full of birds, butterflies, and

Angela Martin has lived in Shepherd Park since elementary school. She has two children, Antar and Aziza, who are presently in graduate school. Angela was an SPCA board member several years ago and looks forward to working on the board again this year.

delicious vegetables.

May Meeting Notes

by June Confer



The agenda for the May 12 meeting included presentations, board elections, and SPCA updates.

Inspector Vendette Parker, Asst. Commander, MPD 4th District, spoke about the most recent crime statistics for the 4th District and distributed pamphlets with suggestions for the protection of vehicles and home properties. Residents were cautioned to be mindful of unrecognized people in the community and to report via 911 any incidents of damage or theft to property.

Brandon Todd, the newly elected Ward 4 representative to the DC Council, also spoke. He expressed appreciation to those who voted him into office and shared his plans for bringing Ward 4 issues to the council and for responding to constituent

concerns. He invited attendees to join him in working on affordable housing, public safety, education, local small businesses, and environmental issues. He asked for neighbors to consider becoming block captains as a good way to help MPD to improve public safety. Councilmember Todd expressed his support for monitoring the development of plans for the Walter Reed site.

Other speakers included Kathleen Stines, Social Worker from Child and Family Services (CFS), who spoke about the need for more foster parents; SPCA Board Member Ed Atkins, who shared information from the May II Zoning Commission meeting concerning the plans for Walter Reed; and Dwayne Toliver and Stephen Whatley, who presented concerns and discussions from the neighborhood ANC meetings. Copresident Michelle Colson presented the SPCA slate of officers for the coming year, which was approved unanimously (see column to the right for the election results). Mark Pattison closed the meeting with updates on several SPCA spring/ summer events - the garden tour, yard sale, and annual picnic.

SPCA Application for 501(c)(3) Status Accepted

puring the summer, SPCA received notification from IRS that our application for a 501(c)(3) tax exemption was accepted. As of now, any donation to SPCA is federally tax deductible. Since DC accepts the federal deductions for its income tax filings, our donations are deductible from DC income tax as well. Thanks to Carl Bergman for spearheading this effort.

SPCA Board of Directors

Mark Pattison, President

(202) 829-9289 pattison_mark@hotmail.com

Yvette Pearson, Vice-President (202) 841-7793 ybpearson@yahoo.com

Carl Bergman, Treasurer

(202) 726-6415 carl@slvrsft.com

June Confer Recording Secretary

(202) 722-1461 jconfer1225@comcast.net

Eddie Cordone Corresponding Secretary/ Membership Coordinator

(202) 412-7865 ejcordone@hotmail.com

Yoni Friedman
Co-Corresponding Secretary/
Membership Coordinator

201-421-1024 yonidfriedman@gmail.com

At-Large Delegates

Cynthia Prather

(202) 882-7419 SCSPrather@aol.com

Angela Martin

(202) 723-0323 martinindc@aol.com

Bonnie Randolph

(202) 215-7710 brandolph@mris.com

Josh Gorman

(202) 701-9951 jmgorman@gmail.com

Delegates to the Federation of Citizens Associations

Ed Atkins

(202) 723-1594 edatkins@hotmail.com

Deirdre Evans-Pritchard

(323) 333-3125 deirdreep@yahoo.com

Paula Sanderlin Dorosti

(202) 291-4123 psanderlin@aol.com

Delegates to the Federation of Civic Associations

Rosemary Reed Miller

(202) 723-1707

reedrosemaryreed@hotmail.com

Donalee Wood

(202) 829-7387 woodpaws@gmail.com

Contact the Editors!

Whether it's a letter to the editor, info on a community event, or an ad, we'd love to hear from you!

Editor: Cynthia Prather

(202) 882-7419 scsprather@aol.com

Advertising: Beth Allaben

(202) 882-2609 beth.dc@verizon.net

Editing & Layout: André R. Carley (202) 813-3152 shepherdparknews@gmail.com

Shepherd Elementary Welcomes New Principal

Article and Photo by Angela Martin



he new principal of Shepherd Elementary School is Ms. Jade Brawley, who is entering her 15th year in education. Ms. Brawley earned her bachelor's degree in history from the University of Pittsburgh and her master's degree in elementary education from Trinity University. She taught at Davis Elementary and the Whittier Education Campus, and was an instructional coach at Tubman Elementary. Ms. Brawley was selected for the Mary Jane Patterson Fellowship in 2014 to prepare for principalship and served as resident principal at Eaton Elementary and Anne Beers Elementary. Her teaching background was in all elementary subjects and English and Language Arts.

What excites Ms. Brawley the most about working at Shepherd is the International Baccalaureate (IB) Program and the opportunity to use the program "to take Shepherd from a good school to a great school." She believes that her biggest challenge will be "improving school culture and maximizing the partnership between teachers and parents in order to

strive towards the slogan, 'Shepherd: A lewel of a School'."

Some of Ms. Brawley's primary goals this coming year include having ongoing and consistent communication; being open and reflecting; maximizing time, including having a structure where teachers can collaborate; and releasing responsibility by letting teachers lead meetings and by building the leadership capacity of the staff. Principal Brawley will promote Shepherd Elementary to neighborhood families through social media and open houses that bring more people in to view the school.

Ms. Brawley would like everyone to know that she is most proud of being a native Washingtonian and a product of the District of Columbia Public Schools. She wants students to "look back on these years and feel that they were well-prepared to move forward to middle school and beyond." As summarized by Principal Brawley, "I am very excited to be here and ready to work."

Douglas Development at Georgia & Eastern Still Being Considered

by Ed Atkins

Douglas Development held a meeting on July 30 to update the community on the status of the development at the corner of Georgia and Eastern Avenues. Patrick Cooper, the staff person in charge of the proposed development, summarized actions during the 18-month period since their last community report and presented the following parameters of the current proposal:

- A 55,000 sq. ft. Harris Teeter supermarket;
- Approximately 217 apartment units (studios, Ibr, 2br) above the

supermarket and throughout the site;

- Parking for 271 vehicles located on two below-grade levels; and
- Another 2500 sq. ft. for retail activities along Eastern Ave.

The apartments above Harris Teeter would be five stories (approximately 75 ft) but would "step down" toward the single-family residences along Kalmia Road and 12th Street. Main entrances for vehicles and pedestrians would be on Kalmia Road. Plans also include screened rooftop mechanical units to minimize noise, indoor spaces for 70 bikes, and two electric charging stations per floor in the garage. Approximately 8 percent of the apartment units would be reserved as "affordable." Under this plan, the Terra Nova building would remain. Existing Metrobus stops also would remain. Special steps would be taken to mitigate the effects of rodents and a potential rise in the water level during and after construction.

The development, currently in its schematic design phase, needs to be submitted to DC government for a Planned Unit Development (PUD). With a 12-18 month PUD process and an estimated 20 months for construction, the development could open as early as late 2019.

Community members shared their comments, expressing concerns about potential traffic, the proposed architecture, residential parking, coordination with proposed developments on the Walter Reed and Blair sites, and special consideration for seniors and young adults who want to stay in the community.

Corrections

As a matter of policy, all errors of substance are corrected in the next issue. To report an error, contact André R. Carley at shepherdparknews@gmail.com or (202) 813-3152.



Bonnie Randolph

Your Neighbor and Neighborhood Real Estate Professional



5034 Wisconsin Avenue NW Washington, D.C. 20016

t was great seeing all the neighbors out at the annual SPCA community picnic on Sunday, June 14. Thanks to all who joined us!

SHEPHERD PARK I

PÎCDÎC

by Adrienne Antonie photos by Beth Allaben

t was great sections. As always, this event would not have happened without all the support and volunteers. We would like to thank Councilmember Todd, E. Keith Edwards Insurance Agency, Ohev Sholom, and Ledo Pizza and Pasta for their support of the picnic. We also want to thank Ethel Taylor, Joy the Wonder Poodle, and the staff of the Doggie Washerette for their support!

> Thanks also to the following volunteers, who helped to make this event a success: Beth Allaben, Ed Atkins, Carl Bergman, André Carley, Anne, Ben, and Matt Chambers, Eddie Cordone, Debbie Cowan, Mahmood Dorosti, Paula Sanderlin-Dorosti, Deirdre Evans-Pritchard, Elizabeth Gholston, Emily Gumpert, Sheila Jenkins, Cynthia Lee, Angela Martin, Rosemary Reed Miller, Chidera Nimayie, Margie Odle, Marty O'Rourke, Gloria Owens, Yvette Pearson and her sister, Dennette Smith, Sam and Cynthia Prather, Tim and Kelly Shuy, Dwayne Toliver, Rick Toye, Steve Whatley, Tanya Wright-Nelson, Anna Marie Yombo, and the team of workers from Ledo Pizza and Pasta: Hawi Chibessa, Alberto Flores, Maria Flores, Teresa Flores, Santos Hernandez, Alfredo Mendoza, and Jennifer Pilarte.

> Finally, congratulations to the SPCA 2015 Community Award winners: June Confer and Alex Kincannon - Neighbors of the Year; Keith Edwards, State Farm Insurance – Business of the Year; Frank Dickey and Thyra Riley – Outstanding Contribution; and Ed Atkins - Advocacy/Outreach Award.











Ledo Pizza and Pasta 7435 Georgia Ave NW — 726-5336 **Carry out and Dine in** M-Th 11-10 • F-Sa 11-11• Su 12-9 me, te **wole fysu**

Spring Plant-in

by Cynthia Prather

Thank you to the following volunteers who helped with the spring planting in the public spaces along Georgia Avenue on Saturday, May 16: André Carley, June Confer, Mahmood Dorosti, Cheryl Freeman, Christine Hanson, Simon and Daniel Messing (at 4 years old, Daniel was our youngest volunteer), Mark Pattison, Yvette Pearson, Sam Prather, Tim and Kelly Shuy, and the Webelos and Boy Scouts and their leaders from Northminster Presbyterian Church: Franklin Austin, Graham and Joshua Burwell, Mekael Debalke, Jonathan and Sheridan Easterling, Wade Malone, Magella Metts-Burwell, Andrew and Christopher Rivieras, and Earl and Jordan Yates. Thanks also to Behnke's in Hyattsville for discounts on the flowers, Ledo Pizza and Pasta for the staging space, Ledo's, DC District Line, and Park Side Laundromat stop for water, and Ralph Blessing for photos.



Garden Tour Highlights Flowers and Spring

by Cynthia Prather



The SPCA's 11th Annual Garden Tour was held on Sunday, May 17. Thanks to all who came to enjoy some of the beauty of spring in our own backyards. Special thanks to this year's hosts: Margery Goldberg; Tifereth Israel Congregation; Thyra Riley and Frank Dickey; Ruth Swann and Howard Stanley; Patricia and Darnell Azeez; and Shirley Wager Page. Also, thanks to the committee, Yvette Pearson, Alex Kincannon, Ed Savwoir, Rosemary Reed Miller, and Cynthia Prather.

Lippman, Semsker & Salb

Experienced lawyers providing representation and counsel in Estate Planning, Probate, Employment Law, Family Law, Academic Law & IEPs, and Business Law.

Protecting You. Protecting Your Family. Since 1972.

301-656-6905 www.LSSLAWYERS.com



Proud to be rated "Superb" on Avvo.com and AV-Rated by Martindale-Hubbell.

BLUMENTHAL & CORDONE, PLLC

Specializing in Real Estate and Landlord-Tenant Litigation in DC

7325 Georgia Ave NW Washington, DC (202) 332-5279

Carol S. Blumenthal | blumshan@aol.com Edward J. Cordone | ejcordone@hotmail.com



E. KEITH EDWARDS INSURANCE AGENCY, INC.

7813 Georgia Ave., NW, Washington, DC keith.edwards.bc87@statefarm.com (202) 726-7771 (tel) | (202) 829-7456 (fax)

Serving your Home, Life & Auto Insurance and Business & Financial Planning Needs

Like A Good Shepherd Park Neighbor, State Farm is There

202-829-6886 DIRECT LINE 301-423-6834X300 OFFICE gloowens@comcast.net



GLORIA OWENS, MURRELL INC. - REALTORS®

Over 30 Years of Professional Real Estate Service to DC & MD
SPCA NEIGHBOR OF THE YEAR AWARD RECIPIENT



Membership benefits (depending on the level) include a listing on the SPCA website, an online business profile, and coupons in our quarterly newsletter and on the SPCA website. Visit www.shepherdpark.org for a list of all of our business and community members. We encourage our neighbors to check out their goods and services.

Renewing Platinum Members Bonnie Randolph, Weichert, Realtors®

Chevy Chase/Uptown Office 5034 Wisconsin Ave NW Washington, D.C. 20016 Phone: (202) 215-7710 Office: (202) $326-1300 \times 150$ Website: www. randolphsellshomes.com Email: bonnie@ randolphsellshomes.com and arnold@randolphsellshomes.com

E. Keith Edwards Insurance **Agency, Inc./State Farm**

7813 Georgia Ave NW Washington, DC 20012 Phone: (202) 726-777 I Website: www.edwards007.com Email: keith.edwards.bc87@ statefarm.com

Gloria Owens, Murrell Inc.-Realtors®

Phone: (202) 829-6886 Cell: (202) 236-1936 Office: (301) 423-6834 \times 300 Website: www.UneedanAgent.com Annie's Collection Email: gloowens@comcast.net

Lippman, Semsker & Salb, LLC

7979 Old Georgetown Road,

Suite 1100

Bethesda, MD 20814 Phone: (301) 656-6905

Email: mail@LSSLawyers.com Website: www.LSSLawyers.com

Rex Cleaners & Shoe Repair

7346 Georgia Ave, NW Washington, DC 20012-1720 Phone: (202) 291-2121

Lee Goldstein

Associate Broker, The Lee Goldstein Group W.C. & A.N. Miller Realtors (A Long & Foster Company) 5518 Connecticut Ave NW Washington, DC 20015 Phone: (202) 744-8060 direct, (202) 966-1400 office Website: www.Upper16th.com Email: lee@leegoldsteingroup.com

New Platinum Member Dana Ash-McGinty, Broker

Ash McGinty 7059 Blair Rd. NW Suite 202 Washington, DC 20012 Phone: (202) 818-8718 Fax: (202) 818-8719

Website: www.ashmcginty.com Email: dana@ashmcginty.com

New Gold Member

7608 & 7610A Georgia Ave NW Washington, DC 20012 Phone: (202) 291-3199



9:00 am Sunday School Sunday Worship 10:00 am Wednesday Bible Study 7:30 pm 7900 Eastern Avenue, NW

(202) 882-3367 www.spcc-doc.org



Southern Grace Place USA

in Colonial Village near Lowell School Fall Classes Now Open!

Etiquette Training & Character Studies For Children and Teens 202-716-6444 www.SouthernGracePlaceUSA.com

Shoe Repair & Alterations **On-Site**

Rex Cleaners — 7346 Georgia Ave., NW — 202-291-2121 Environmentally Friendly Dry Cleaning with Organic Solvent Laundry — Leather — Suede

M, Tu, W, F 7 am - 7 pm Гh 7 am - 6:30 pm Sat 8 am - 6 pm

Community Calendar, October-November 2015

At the Shepherd Park Library One-on-One Computer Help

Get help for your technology troubles! Library staff are available at a variety of times Mon-Fri. Call 202-541-6100 or visit the library to schedule an appointment.

Job Seekers Drop-In Clinic

Guidance and advice on cover letters, resumes, and job searching.
Every Wednesday, 11 am-1 pm

Baby and Toddler Story Time

Stories, songs, rhymes, movement, and more. Ages birth to 3 and parents/caregivers. Every Tues, 11 am

Kids and Teen Game Night

Play video games, board games, and more! Every Mon, 4:30-5:30 pm, ages 9 and up

Family Story Time

Fun family story time for children ages birth to 5 years and their caregivers.
Every Saturday, I I am

Ready, Set, Read!

Program for children who are beginning readers or want to build reading skills. Trained reading partners will be available to read with children individually or in small groups. Every Thu, 6:30 pm. Recommended for ages 5-9 years.

History/Biography Book Club

Discussion of Latin America's Struggle for Independence by John Charles Chasteen in honor of Hispanic Heritage Month. Thu, Oct 8, 7 pm

Yoga at Your Library

Free yoga class for adults led by a qualified instructor from Yoga Activist!
Wear comfortable clothing. Bring a mat if you have one.

Sun, Oct 11 & Sun, Oct 25, 3:30 pm

Caring for Bedbound and Mobility Challenged Adults

Interactive program by The Washington Home and Community Hospices to empower caregivers in our communities.
Thurs, Oct 15,7 pm

Movie Night

Snacks will be provided. Wed, Oct 21, 4:30 pm

Kids Eurofest, Spotlight on Greece

Crafts and activities for kids, exploring Greek culture. Sat, Oct 24, 3 pm

Kids Book Club

The October book is *Nuts* to *You* by Lynne Rae Perkins. Recommended for children ages 7-12 years. Snacks will be served.

Wed, Oct 28, 4 pm

Used Book Room open Every Sat, 12:30-2:30 pm Every Wed, 4-6 pm

October

Sun. Oct 4, 10:30 am **Annual Men's Day,** Guest Preacher: Rev. John DeVoe, Jr., Jacksonville, Florida St. Mary's Baptist Church

Tues, Oct 6, 7 pm ANC 4A Mtg

Fort Stevens Rec Center 1327 Van Buren St NW

Wed, Oct 14, 7 pm **PSA 401 Meeting** Shepherd Park Library 7420 Georgia Ave, NW

7420 Georgia Ave, NW

4D Citizens Advisory Council Mtg 4D Headquarters 6001 Georgia Ave NW

Sat. Oct 17, 8:30 am
SPCA Fall Plant-In

Ledo Pizza & Pasta 7435 Georgia Ave NW

Sat. Oct 17, 12:00 pm Women's Ministry Fall Tea Social St. Mary's Baptist Church

Tues, Oct 20, 7 pm **SPCA Community Mtg** Shepherd Elementary School Wed, Oct 21,7 pm
Concerned Neighbors,
Inc. Comm. Ass'n
Meeting
Shepherd Park Library

Shepherd Park Library 7420 Georgia Ave NVV

Sun. Oct 25, 2:00 pm
Martha's Ministry to
Help Somebody
A special program to Honor
the Veterans

St. Mary's Baptist Church

Sat. Oct 31, 6:00 pm **SPCA Halloween Parade** Shepherd Elementary Field

November

Tues, Nov 3, 7 pm **ANC 4A Mtg** Fort Stevens Rec Center I 327 Van Buren St NW

Sat, Nov 7, 10:30 am
WES Auction - Saturday
Night Fever! Silent and live
auction. \$25 entrance
St. Mary's Baptist Church

Wed, Nov 11, 7 pm **PSA 401 Meeting** Shepherd Park Library 7420 Georgia Ave NW

Wed, Nov 18,7 pm Concerned Neighbors, Inc. Comm. Ass'n Meeting Shepherd Park Library 7420 Georgia Ave NW

Thurs, Nov 19, 7 pm 4D Citizens Advisory Council Mtg 4D Headquarters, 6001 Georgia Ave NW

Sun. Nov 22, 10:30 am **Thanksgiving Worship**St. Mary's Baptist Church



An inclusive community of life-long learners in which each individual is valued and respected

Join us for a tour!

Looking ahead to the 2016–17 school year? Come and learn more about our programs for children ages 2 1/2 through 8th grade. Tours run October–January.



1640 Kalmia Road NW Washington, DC 20012 202.577.2000 | lowellschool.org

Colonial Village | North Portal Estates | Shepherd Park



GLee Goldstein Group

Introducing Upper16th.com

The only resource you need for real estate in our neighborhood.

Lee@LeeGoldsteinGroup.com | 202.744.8060 W.C. & A.N. Miller Realtors | 202.966.1400

SHEPHERD PARK CITIZENS ASSOCIATION

PO Box 55255 Washington, DC 20040-5255

PRESORT STD U.S. POSTAGE PAID WASHINGTON, DC PERMIT NO. 780

Postmaster: Please Deliver by Oct. 9



JANE DAVIS ADAMS

REALTOR, DC & MD

Direct: 202-726-0276 JaneDavisAdams@mris.com www.JaneDavisAdams.com

MILLIBR CHRISTIE'S

Miller Chevy Chase Office 202-966-1400 5518 Connecticut Avenue NW Washington, DC 20015



SPEA Upcoming Events



Sat. Oct 17, 8:30-10:30 am Ledo Pizza & Pasta

Community Mtg

Tues, Oct 20,7 pm Shepherd Elem.

Shepherd Elementary PTA Halloween 5K

Sat. Oct 31.

Halloween Parade

Sat, Oct 31,6 pm

Annual New Year's Potluck

Sun, Jan 21, 2015, 4 pm

Northminster Presbyterian Church

Spring Plant-in

Sat, May 14, 8:30-10:30 am Ledo Pizza & Pasta

SPCA Garden Tour

Sun, May 22, 2:00 pm

Yard Sale

Sat, Sun June 4-5, 9 am-3 pm

SPCA Picnic

Sun, Jun 12, 2-5 pm Place to be determined

Pumpkin Judging and Halloween Parade

· Annual Halloween Parade starts at 6 pm SHARP on Sat., Oct. 31, at Shepherd Field. Paraders walk one lap around the track and collect treats along the route.



- Trick-or-Treat List will be distributed at the parade and on the Shepherd Park listserve. To add your address to the list, email Mark Pattison at pattison mark@hotmail.com
- Annual House and Pumpkin Decorating Contest entry deadline is October 26. Email Mark Pattison, pattison mark@hotmail.com



7400 Georgia Avenue N.W. Washington, DC 20012 202-882-6600

www.mcguire-services.com

A family owned funeral home with deep roots in the community.

